Re: Remove Q3 on Some Marquee 8000 Video Neck Boards (VNB) for Reliable Operation





Engineering personnel at Electrohome have been directing considerable effort towards improving the reliability of the Video Neck Boards (VNB) on the Marquee series of projectors. As part of this effort, we have discovered that a component was mistakenly populated on some Marquee 8000 Video Neck Boards.





These boards are labelled 50-2013-07P.





If you are about to replace a Marquee 8000 VNB we ask that you check whether or not the replacement board is labelled 50-2013-07P. If it is so labelled, Q3 should not be populated. If Q3 is populated, remove it before installing the replacement VNB. The presence of Q3 on the board does not affect the performance of the VNB and will show no symptoms of its presence in the projected image. However, if Q3 is populated it can adversely affect the reliability of the VNB. 





�Be advised that Marquee 8000 projectors shipped from July 1994 through October 1994 may contain VNB’s labelled 50-2013-07P with Q3 populated. We recommend that the VNB’s in projectors manufactured within this time period be inspected for the presence of 50-2013-07P VNB’s with Q3 populated. Remove Q3 if 


necessary. See the drawing below for assistance.
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 The removal of Q3 requires delicate soldering work on a surface mount electronic component. Please use proper Electrostatic Discharge (ESD) procedures. If you are uncomfortable with performing this modification, it can be done for you at an authorized Electrohome service depot.
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